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1. (a) Introductions and apologies 
 (b) Declarations of interest 
 (c) Chair’s announcements 
 (d) To receive the minutes of the last meeting 
 (e) Matters arising from last minutes/ comments from report back   
 
2. Police Safer Neighbourhood report and Police Q&A 
 
3. Safer South Derbyshire Partnership update and Safer Neighbourhood grants 
 
4. Local authority update and public Q&A 
 
5. Local community & voluntary sector projects/ update -  
       
  CVS update 
   
6. Summary of agreed priorities/ actions 
 
7. Close and date of next meeting 
 
 

Future meeting dates 
 

October/ November 2022 
 

 

 

 



 

 

      
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRESENT: - 
 
South Derbyshire District Council Representatives 
 
Councillor Sean Bambrick (Chair), Councillor Paul Dunn, Councillor Robert Pearson, 
Councillor Kevin Richards, Councillor Linda Stuart. 
 
Frank McArdle – Chief Executive Officer  
Debbie Punter – Community Safety Officer 
Chris Smith – Communities Team Manager  
Mansoor Swati – Community Safety Enforcement Officer  
 
Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
 
Councillor Gary Musson  
Councillor Peter Smith  
Councillor Stuart Swann  
 
Derbyshire Police Representatives 
 
PCSO Karen Coldicott  
 
Parish Council/ Meeting Representatives 
 
Liz Gumbley – South Derbyshire CVS (SDCVS) 
 
Members of the Public 

  
 Lucy Felthouse, Ian Haynes, Alan Hillier, Helen Kreft, John Pritchard, Mary Richards.   
 
 1. Open Meeting 

 
a) Introductions and Housekeeping 
 
b) Apologies 
 

Richard House  
 
c) Chair’s Announcements 
 

Newhall Litter Pick 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE COMMUNITY MEETING 
 

NEWHALL – AREA 5 
 

Meeting Minutes – March 9, 2022 
 

Microsoft Teams 
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Newhall Litter Pick is now back up and running, as of Saturday, March 26, 2022. 
The group meet at 10am at the Old Post Centre car park and anyone is welcome 
to join, children must be accompanied by an adult.  

 
d) To receive the minutes of the last meeting 
 

The minutes were approved as a true and correct record of meeting.  
 

e) Matters arising from the last minutes 
 

None. 
 

2. Police Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) Report and Police Q&A 
 
Police Community Support Officer (PCSO) Karen Coldicott provided the following update: -  

Since the last forum meeting, we have been busy completing our Neighbourhood priorities 
which have historically been set by concerns raised within these community forum 
meetings, now decided using additionally using the information gathered internally such as:  

• Incidents reported 

• Engagement/concerns raised in the community via our social media 

• Discussions and meetings with partner agencies (Community Safety Partnership) 

• Derbyshire Alert message replies  

• Derbyshire Talking surveys in the community.  

From the above, the Neighbourhood priorities were and remain: -  

1. Speeding 

2. Anti-social behaviour open spaces (parks etc.)  

3. Anti-social behaviour Swadlincote town centre 

4. School parking 

If you are not already receiving Derbyshire Alert messages, please sign up via 
www.derbyshirealert.co.uk   and complete the Derbyshire Talking surveys so we can see 
what matters to you. 

In terms of good results, a drugs Warrant was executed on March 4, 2022 at Oversetts 
Road, Newhall whereby a 40-year-old female was arrested for Cultivation of Cannabis and 
Possession with intent to supply.  

A 14-year-old boy has been charged with vehicle interference, public order, and possession 
of an offensive weapon. He was arrested at St Catherine’s Road for allegedly interfering 
with a stolen moped. 
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A Jaguar stolen from a driveway in Midway, within 10 minutes of it being stolen the tracker 
alerted Officers to its location where it was found.  

  
Multiple reports had been made of a motorbike driving dangerously in Newhall with a pillion 
on the back with no helmet and no insurance on the bike; the motorbike has now been 
located and seized.  

 
A series of S59’s have been issued to nuisance riders on mopeds arounds Newhall Park.  

 
Numerous vehicles have been seized in the local area for either having no insurance or no 
driving licence.   

 
With regards to a warrant which was carried out at Chestnut Avenue, both class A & B 
drugs were recovered along with stolen property. Vehicles have also been recovered as a 
possession of criminal property and occupants of the same address were arrested for 
possession with the intent to supply, and possession of criminal property. 

 
Speed checks are being completed throughout the area on a regular basis, alongside 
Community Speed Watch Groups. Please get in touch if you have any concerns about a 
particular area. 

 
School patrols are being completed throughout the local area. Regular patrols are being 
completed around parks, community centres and other green areas to try and prevent anti-
social behaviour (ASB).  

  
There have been many school, preschool and youth group talks completed highlighting 
topics such as road safety, anti-social behaviour (ASB), hate crime and how the Police can 
help.  

 
There have been events conducted throughout the local area and engagement with the 
community to raise awareness of crime prevention, Derbyshire alert sign ups, as well as 
Cuppa with Copper. 

 
There are now various ways to report incidents to the Police, you can Call 101, Direct 
Message @derpol on Twitter, Direct Message Derbyshire Constabulary on Facebook and 
via the website - www.derbyshire.police.uk 
 
The Newhall and Midway SNT has changed slightly and now consists of: PC Mark Holmes, 
PCSO Karen Coldicott and PCSO Rachael Jackson.  
 
Councillor Dunn thanked PCSO Coldicott for the update and asked for thanks to be passed 
onto Sergeant Nizzer and fellow team members for posting informative and humorous posts 
on social media; it is appreciated by many.  
 
Councillor Dunn raised a concern about the parking issues on the mini islands of Plumber 
Road and Meadow Lane, as well as the junction of Southdrive and Westwood park.  
 

http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
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PCSO Coldicott highlighted that the SNT will speak with the residence of South Drive again 
and will further look at the regulations regarding mini islands. Any offences noticed by the 
Police will be dealt with appropriately.  
 
ACTION: PCSO Coldicott to patrol South Drive to look at parking issue and follow up 
on regulations of mini islands.  
 
Councillor Dunn thanked PCSO Coldicott in advance.   

 
3. South Derbyshire Community Safety Partnership/ Safer Neighbourhood 
Grants Update  
 
Chris Smith provided the following update: 

New Communities Team Service Assistant  

Following interviews held earlier this month the Communities Team has appointed Rosie 
Collins to the role of Service Assistant. Rosie previously worked as a Sports Casual for 
several years and will join the team on  April 5, taking over from Debbie who has moved 
into a new role as Community Safety Officer. 

Police Community Engagement Events 

Debbie Punter, our Community Safety Officer has been supporting the police with the 
community Engagement events around the District, as has Mark from the Safer Homes 
Scheme picking up referrals and offering people security advice. Offering residence with 
Community Safety Advice and dealing with Anti-Social Behaviour complaints at such 
events.  

ASB Warning Letters 

Claire Rawlins our ASB Officer has worked closely with the SNT team to issue Warning 
Letters to a group of young people who have been causing ASB in Swadlincote Town 
Centre over Christmas holidays and into January. Some of the young people were also 
issued with banning orders from two of the local shops. Debbie has also written out to all 
the parents of local secondary schools (via the schools) warning the pupils that ASB will not 
be tolerated.  

Gresley Rovers Football Club 

Debbie has also liaised with Gresley Rovers Football Club who have supplied sixty free 
tickets for the Gresley Rovers v Selston game on 26th February. The tickets were 
distributed to secondary schools local to the Gresley area (Pingle, Granville and William 
Allitt) to give pupils an opportunity to go to a real-life football match. 

Liberation Day  

Liberation Day will return this year after a two-year break. It will take place in May at 
Maurice Lea Park and will be the usual mixture of entertainment and information. 



Newhall Community Meeting Minutes   March 9, 2022 
 

   

Safer Neighbourhoods and Community Funding  

There has been one application received from The Old Post in Newhall for £275 which will 
go towards a replacement CCTV camera. We are currently just waiting for some additional 
information before it can be approved.  

The money will again be available next year for community projects which are up to £4000. 
Please contact Chris or Debbie if you have any ideas for projects and we will help you with 
the application process which is really simple.  

Councillor Sean Bambrick (Chair) asked how long is left in order to apply for this year’s 
funding.  

Chris Smith answered within the next week or two is the deadline for this year, however the 
money does roll over to the next financial year.  

Debbie Punter raised a question on behalf of a resident regarding ASB on Newhall Park, 
whether it would be appropriate to install mobile CCTV.  

Chris Smith acknowledged it is not a circumstance whereby installation of CCTV can be 
justified as there are no current issues to warrant putting CCTV cameras up.  

Chris Smith highlighted that in line with the current figures, it shows there has been one 
crime and one ASB incident recorded since October 2021 at the park. It will be closely 
monitored and will be considered in the future if we do have issues there.  

Alan Hillier explained PC Williams has recently asked at the Scout Hut if their CCTV 
captured any incidents in the park. The main concern is the matter of new, expensive play 
equipment which is going to be installed in the park, aimed at older children and there is a 
sense of protection that needs to be put in place for this equipment. Should that be 
coverage of the park? 

Chris Smith reiterated that there needs to be a justification of installation based on the 
crime figures. The matter will be closely monitored and if issues arise it will be discussed in 
due course for consideration.  

Councillor Bambrick (Chair) thanked Chris Smith for his update and response to the 
questions.  

4. Local Community and Voluntary Sector Projects/ Update 

Liz Gumbley, Community Development Manager at South Derbyshire CVS (SDCVS) 
provided the following service update: -  

Active Travel  

This service supports people who have no transport and are unable to use public transport 
to take them to medical appointments - GP, Hospital, Vaccinations. The service is still 
limited as we do not have too many drivers active and we are being careful about the 
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number of passenger journeys drivers undertake per day. We are only doing Hospital and 
GP appointments at the moment as we have to prioritise the journeys for health 
appointments.  Drivers and Service Users are expected to still where masks, socially 
distance and use hand sanitiser to keep everybody safe. We will not transport anyone with 
any symptoms of Covid 19 and our drivers will not drive if they have any symptoms.  

Referrals and enquiries call, 01283 219761 or contact projectsupport@sdcvs.org.uk   

Befriending  

Since March 2020 our Befriending Service has been carried out through telephone calls. 
Some face-to-face visits have started but this is dependent on many factors the befriendee, 
the volunteer and some processes. We have to check that this is safe for both parties and 
carry out new risk assessments. Some volunteers, who started volunteering in the last year 
telephone befriending, also need to go through extra checks and training before being able 
to start face to face visits. This takes time and we again need to do this before permitting 
people to start visiting in person. Please bear with us while we do this.  

Referrals and enquiries call, 01283 219761 or contact connect@sdcvs.org.uk  

Handy Person Help at Home Support Service  

New service! See SDCVS website for more information.  

Referrals and enquiries call, 01283 219761 or contact handysupport@sdcvs.org.uk 

Home From Hospital  

This scheme has been continuing to support people throughout the pandemic. We have 
been helping people with shopping and prescription/ medication collection doing doorstep 
deliveries and these are continuing too. In addition, Rachel Stilwell our Service Coordinator 
has been supporting people with other things that help to keep them home from hospital. 
We are beginning to plan to introduce home visits again, but we will be doing so with 
caution and with procedures in place to keep everyone involved safe. 

Referrals and enquiries call, 01283 817417 or contact home@dhfh.org.uk  

Safer Homes  

This service has been open again since April last year and visits were resumed to ensure 
people’s homes are safe and secure and advise them on measures to improve security and 
to install locks etc to helps this. Our operative continues to wear PPE, maintains social 
distance and follows safety measures and cleaning procedures before, during and after his 
visits. Referrals to this service are often from Police and professionals although self-referral 
is possible. We deliver Safer Homes in South Derbyshire District Council area and 
Erewash.  

Referrals and enquiries call, 01283 219761 or contact projectsupport@sdcv.org.uk 

mailto:projectsupport@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:connect@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:handysupport@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:home@dhfh.org.uk
mailto:projectsupport@sdcv.org.uk
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Befriending Groups, Lunch clubs and Shopmobility 

These currently remain suspended. We will update you as and when we have more news 
on this. 

Food Bank  

Our Food Bank is now operating from Hill St Baptist Church in Swadlincote and collection of 
food parcels is by appointment only on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 8am - 
3:30pm. Please telephone 07458 305314 (please note this number is for food bank 
enquiries only, for general CVS enquiries call 01283 219761) or 
email projectsupport@sdcvs.org.uk to arrange an appointment. If emailing, please include 
your telephone number with your message so we can get back to you as soon as possible. 

The service provides free emergency food parcels to families and individuals in the South 
Derbyshire area. We also have a fridge and freezer so are also able to support service 
users with fresh food donated by local businesses. 

Anyone who needs emergency food can access the service. On the first occasion that you 
need a parcel, you can refer yourself to the service. For each food parcel after that, you will 
need to provide a referral form before you will be given a parcel. 

Covid Connectors Project – to set up a Covid Connectors Network throughout South 
Derbyshire 

This is used to empower residents and workforces in South Derbyshire with the information 
they need to lead the way in the community by giving consistent, timely and accurate 
information around Covid-19.  Since January 2021 the team have been working with 32 
Covid Connectors.  Through these networks, covid related information has been shared 
with the Connectors who then disseminate the information to their local communities.  The 
funding has now been extended until December 2022 and will be focusing more on health 
and wellbeing and moving into recovery from the pandemic. For more information – 
Selinaw@sdcvs.org.uk  

Connected South Derbyshire 

A new project to connect citizens of South Derbyshire to their local communities and to end 
loneliness.  To empower, enable and encourage citizens of South Derbyshire to connect, 
engage and socialise with the volunteers, groups and organisations providing social 
connection in their communities.  Bethany is currently working in the Hilton area and will be 
starting to work in the Hatton and Etwall areas in the next few weeks.  The aim of the 
project is to engage local communities in every area in South Derbyshire.  For further 
information contact Bethanyo@sdcvs.org.uk  

Community Development Team 

mailto:projectsupport@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:Selinaw@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:Bethanyo@sdcvs.org.uk
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The team support local communities, not-for-profit groups, and volunteers in South 
Derbyshire.  Our aim is to provide support, information and advice to volunteer trustees, 
voluntary and community groups, registered charities, and social enterprises. For new 
groups we help them to develop a constitution, a management committee and support with 
implementing policies/procedures.  We also help groups to access funding pots and help 
them with their funding applications.  In the next few weeks, we will be starting to develop 
our outreach service and having a presence in the different communities in South 
Derbyshire.   

Volunteer Force  

This supports local communities, not-for-profit groups and volunteers in South Derbyshire. 
The Volunteer Force helps to develop and promote volunteering in South Derbyshire with 
particular reference to the advertising, recruiting, training and referring potential volunteers 
and providing recruitment support to voluntary and community groups and social 
enterprises. For more information email  Volunteer@sdcvs.org.uk 

Communications:  

Digital  

• Our website: www.sdcvs.org.uk holds information about our services as well as 
news, CVS events and how to contact us. 

• We send out regular e-bulletins, containing internal and external news, events, 
training, job vacancies, volunteering opportunities and funding, relevant to anyone 
involved in the local voluntary and community sector. You can sign up to receive 
these communications via the homepage of our website – www.sdcvs.org.uk , and if 
you would like anything advertised please email communications@sdcvs.org.uk  

• We are active on Facebook and Twitter - search for South Derbyshire CVS to find 
us. 

• We are currently designing a new website which should be up and running from April 
onwards. 

 

Non-Digital  

• The 32 covid connectors are sharing information in their local communities  
• Social connect project – at the face-to-face network meetings we are now updating 

the local communities  
• Our Communications Manager has put together a leaflet for the purpose of 

displaying on parish notice boards  
• our outreach work will enable us to share information when we start working out in 

the different areas e.g. village noticeboards, word of mouth, 
• We have been looking at using the different community magazines which have an 

enormous reach out to local people in South Derbyshire.  Will update at the next 
meeting how this is going  

 
Councillor Bambrick (Chair) asked if the phone number remains the same in order to 
volunteer.  

mailto:Volunteer@sdcvs.org.uk
http://www.sdcvs.org.uk/
http://www.sdcvs.org.uk/
mailto:communications@sdcvs.org.uk
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Liz Gumbley explained the number remains the same and is, 01283 219761.  

 
5. Local authority update and public Q&A 

 
Frank McArdle provided the following update: -  

 
Bikeability 
 
The Councils Active Health and Wellbeing Team have secured funding to continue delivering 
Bikeability sessions to local primary schools for the next financial year, this is thanks to their 
hard work, dedication and ability to deliver and exceed targets over a number of years.  

The Bikeability sessions are a modern version of the old Cycle proficiency whereby young 
children are taught how to ride bikes safely on the roads but also helps them to gain 
independence, social skills and a sense of wellbeing. 

After Bikeability, children are better at responding to risk and report increased confidence.  

As a result, more children cycle to school which in turn improves mental health and wellbeing.  

High visibility items provided by the Community Safety Partnership are also provided to each 
child who attends the course. 

Health and Wellbeing 
 
A new Health and Wellbeing section has been developed on the Council’s website, Health 
and wellbeing | South Derbyshire District Council.  

The website is based around the ‘Five Ways to Wellbeing’ and contains information and 
support on physical and mental wellbeing. 

The site also contains the latest ‘Well for Winter’ booklet and the latest Adult Activity brochure.  

The site can be accessed via the main Council website page, www.southderbyshire.gov.uk. 

ISO14001 Recertification 
 
Following an extensive eight-day external audit of the Council’s ISO14001 Environmental 
Management System, the Council has been awarded re-certification to the international 
standard for the 12th time. 
The audit required the Leadership Team and all services across the authority to provide 
evidence that the principles and practices of high-quality environmental management were 
embedded in everything the Council does. 

The audit found the Council had made significant advances in its environmental management 
practices over the last two years with only a few areas highlighted for improvement. 

Apprenticeship Update 
 

https://www.southderbyshire.gov.uk/our-services/health-and-wellbeing
https://www.southderbyshire.gov.uk/our-services/health-and-wellbeing
www.southderbyshire.gov.uk
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The Council has employed six apprentices with a seventh currently going through the 
recruitment process to join as a Business Administration Apprentice in Housing. 

The apprenticeship scheme has given the individuals involved the opportunity to gain real 
work experience and support whilst completing their respective qualification. 

The feedback received from both our apprentices and those mentoring or managing them 
has been extremely positive. 

Our goal is to create more apprenticeship opportunities in the coming months. 

Careline Update 

Derbyshire County Council has extended the current contract for the Careline service for 
another 12 months, until April 2023 – which is great news! 

Careline has also received its Telecare Service Association accreditation - well done to Tina 
Karen and the rest of the Team. 

Frank McArdle went on to respond to a resident question at the end of the last round of Area 
Forum Meetings, regarding the telecoms mast which has been erected in Newhall. He 
followed with investigation, the telecoms act gives permitted development to the telecoms 
companies to place them in those positions without planning able to enforce any conditions 
upon its location.  

Debbie Punter raised a question on behalf of a resident in relation to phoning the Council and 
it is taking a long time to get through. Debbie has forwarded this onto Lizzie Barton who will 
look into this.  

ACTION: Lizzie Barton to respond to resident in relation to complaint of the time it 
takes to get through to the Council as appropriate. 

Debbie Punter raised a question on behalf of a resident regarding bin collection on Pine 
Grove. Waste and Transport team are aware and are going to investigate this matter.  

ACTION: Waste and Transport to deal with bin collection matter on Pine Grove.  

Lucy Felthouse raised a query regarding disposal of the Tetra Pack recycling bin near 
Hillcrest chip shop which is resulting in matters such as littering and ASB.  

Lucy Felthouse explained as a resident on Hawthorne Rise, this street and other surrounding 
it had the pavements resurfaced at the back end of 2021. Yet, recently, Virgin Media have 
dug it up again and resurfaced making it look worse than before.  

Additionally, Lucy Felthouse raised that outside Newhall Post Office, the roads has been 
resurfaced in the last few months, yet the chippings are coming off and is worn off completely 
in certain parts.  
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Frank McArdle explained in response to The Hill Crest recycling matter, it has been consulted 
based on a result of several requests. Frank McArdle is happy to take this back to Director of 
Services to see how this can be reviewed in the future.  

ACTION: Frank McArdle to report back to Director of Services regarding Hill Crest 
matter.  

Frank McArdle explained, telecoms have a given authority to enter pavements and locate 
cables and masts. As a Local Authority, we can do very little to have any control over that. 

Regarding the pavement resurfacing matter, Frank McArdle is happy to take this back to the 
Highway Authority at the County Council to note if they have it programmed to repair.  

ACTION: Frank McArdle to raise issue of pavement resurfacing around the area of 
Hawthorne Rise with DCC Highway Authority.  

Councillor Bambrick (Chair) highlighted the road outside of the Post Office is not the only 
area whereby the chippings are coming away which has been resurfaced.  

Councillor Bambrick (Chair) brought this to the attention of the County Councillors on the 
meeting to take forward the complaint to Highways Authority.  

Councillor Peter Smith is happy to take this forward and to potentially get an engineer down 
from Willington to do a walk around Newhall to look at the areas which have been raised.  

ACTION: Councillor Peter Smith to refer matters raised about resurfacing in the 
Newhall area.  

John Pritchard raised a query on Willshee’s Recycling Centre based in Stanton. As per the 
planning permission, it is noted there is a limit to the number of lorries to leave and enter per 
week. John Pritchard asked how this is monitored by the council?  

Frank McArdle explained it is a County Council permission. Frank McArdle will make the 
enquiry and respond to Mr Pritchard.  

ACTION: Frank McArdle to raise enquiry with County Council regarding monitoring the 
number of lorries entering Wilshee’s Recycling Centre in Stanton.  

Councillor Peter Smith referred to the previous meeting minutes whereby he took forward an 
action to follow up regarding a footpath between Church Road and Meadow Lane. Councillor 
Peter Smith explained he has had communication with County Council Highways and can 
confirm the footpath has now been adopted and will be maintained at public expense; it is 
known as footpath 1-11.  

Councillor Peter Smith confirmed £7 million has been secured for partial rebuild of William 
Allitt School.  

Councillor Peter Smith explained work is being done to formulate a Speed Watch Group for 
Woodlane, Newhall. If anyone is interested in joining, to contact Councillor Peter Smith.  
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Councillor Gary Musson explained there is an upgraded system on the website whereby 
members of the public can register an account and report things online and track updates on 
this system which is very effective. 

Councillor Paul Dunn asked if the footpath between Church Street and Meadow Lane is open. 

Councillor Peter Smith confirmed the footpath between Church Street and Meadow Lane is 
in fact now open and safe.   

6. Summary of agreed actions 
 

Action Person responsible 
PCSO Coldicott to patrol South Drive to look at 
parking issue and follow up on regulations of 

mini islands. 
 

PCSO Coldicott 

Lizzie Barton to respond to resident in relation 
to complaint of the time it takes to get through to 

the Council as appropriate. 
Lizzie Barton 

Waste and Transport to deal with bin collection 
matter on Pine Grove. Waste and Transport Team 

Frank McArdle to report back to Director of 
Services regarding Hill Crest matter. Frank McArdle 

Frank McArdle to raise issue of pavement 
resurfacing around the area of Hawthorne Rise 

with DCC Highway Authority. 
Frank McArdle 

Councillor Peter Smith to refer matters raised 
about resurfacing in the Newhall area. Councillor Peter Smith 

Frank McArdle to raise enquiry with County 
Council regarding monitoring the number of 

lorries entering Wilshee’s Recycling Centre in 
Stanton. 

Frank McArdle 

 
7. Close and date of next meeting 
 
Tuesday, July 5, 2022, at 6:30pm.  
 

Councillor Sean Bambrick  
CHAIR 

The meeting terminated at 6:46pm 



 
 
 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
NEWHALL COMMUNITY MEETING 

 
(Covering: Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

 
Tuesday, July 5, 2022 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Newhall Community Meeting held on Wednesday, March 9, 2022 via 

Microsoft Teams, the following issues were raised, and a progress report is 
provided. 

 
Mini Islands  
 
Councillor Dunn raised a concern about the parking issues on the mini islands 
of Plumber Road and Meadow Lane, as well as the junction of South Drive and 
Westwood park.  
 
PCSO Coldicott highlighted that the SNT will speak with the residence of South 
Drive again and will further look at the regulations regarding mini islands. Any 
offensives noticed by the Police will be dealt with appropriately.  
 
ACTION: PCSO Coldicott to patrol Southdrive to look at parking issue and 
follow up on regulations of mini islands.  
 
14.06.22 PCSO Karen Coldicott updated: “I spoke with the person parking on 
the mini island the day after the meeting and advised him regarding his parking. 
 I have also made checks in the area and have issued advice notices to people 
seen parking inappropriately.” 

 
Council Phone Line  
 
Debbie Punter raised a question on behalf of a resident in relation to phoning 
the Council and it is taking a long time to get through. Debbie has forwarded this 
onto Lizzie Barton who will look into this.  
 
ACTION: Lizzie Barton to respond to resident in relation to complaint of 
the time it takes to get through to the Council as appropriate. 
 

- Update to be given at the next meeting.  
 

Bin Collection – Pine Grove, Newhall 
 

Debbie Punter raised a question on behalf of a resident regarding bin collection 
on Pine Grove. Waste and Transport team are aware and are going to 
investigate this matter.  
 
ACTION: Waste and Transport to deal with bin collection matter on Pine 
Grove.  
 



- Update to be given at the next meeting.  
 

Rosie Collins 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 

 

 



SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2021/22 
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Committee Day COMMITTEE 
Date 

Environmental & Development Services Thu 27.05.21 
Planning Tue 01.06.21 
Housing & Community Services Thu 03.06.21 
Finance & Management Thu 10.06.21 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 16.06.21 
Planning Tue 22.06.21 
COUNCIL Thu 24.06.21 
Audit Sub-Committee (Special) Mon 28.06.21 
Etwall JMC Wed 07.07.21 
Planning Tue 13.07.21 
Finance and Management (Special) Thu 22.07.21 
Planning Tue 03.08.21 
Environmental & Development Services Thu 12.08.21 
Housing & Community Services Thu 19.08.21 
Planning Tue 24.08.21 
Finance & Management Thu 26.08.21 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 01.09.21 
Audit Sub-Committee Wed 08.09.21 
Planning Tue 14.09.21 
COUNCIL Thu 16.09.21 
Etwall JMC Wed 22.09.21 
Environmental & Development Services Thu 23.09.21 
Housing & Community Services Thu 30.09.21 
Planning Tue 05.10.21 
Finance & Management Thu 07.10.21 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 13.10.21 
Audit Sub-Committee (Special) Wed 20.10.21 
Finance & Management (Special) Thu 21.10.21 
Planning Tue 26.10.21 
COUNCIL Thu 04.11.21 
Environmental & Development Services Thu 11.11.21 
Planning Tue 16.11.21 
Housing & Community Services Thu 18.11.21 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 24.11.21 
Finance & Management Thu 25.11.21 
Planning Tue 07.12.21 
Audit Sub-Committee Wed 08.12.21 
Environmental & Development Services 
(Special Budget) 

Tue 04.01.22 

Etwall JMC Wed 05.01.22 
Housing & Community Services 
(Special Budget) 

Thu 06.01.22 



SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2021/22 

Updated May 20, 2022 

 

 

Planning Tue 11.01.22 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 12.01.22 
Finance & Management 
(Special Budget) 

Thu 13.01.22 

COUNCIL Thu 20.01.22 
Environmental & Development Services Tue 25.01.22 
Housing & Community Services Thu 27.01.22 
Planning Tue 01.02.22 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 09.02.22 
Finance & Management Thu 10.02.22 
Planning Tue 22.02.22 
COUNCIL Wed 23.02.22 
Environmental & Development Services Thu 03.03.22 
Housing & Community Services Thu 10.03.22 
Planning Tue 15.03.22 
Audit Sub-Committee Wed 16.03.22 
Finance & Management Thu 17.03.22 
Overview & Scrutiny Wed 30.03.22 
Planning Tue 05.04.22 
Etwall JMC Wed 06.04.22 
COUNCIL Thu 14.04.22 
Housing & Community Services Tue 19.04.22 
Environmental & Development Services Wed 20.04.22 
Planning Tue 26.04.22 
Finance & Management Thu 28.04.22 
ANNUAL COUNCIL Thu 12.05.22 
CIVIC COUNCIL Thu 19.05.22 

 



Safer South Derbyshire Partnership

Chris Smith - Communities Team Manager  01283 595924 chris.smith@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Claire Rawlins - Anti Social Behaviour (ASB) Officer 01283 595798 claire.rawlins@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Debbie Punter - Community Safety Officer 01283 595858 debbie.punter@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Rosie Collins - Communities Team Service Assistant 01283 595787 rosie.collins@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Safer Homes Security Scheme (Provided by South Derbyshire CVS) 01283 219761 projectsupport@sdcvs.org.uk

Chair of Newhall Community Meeting

Councillor Sean Bambrick (Newhall & Stanton)

01283 218808/

07969 145362

sean.bambrick@southderbyshire.gov.uk

District Council

South Derbyshire District Council (General Enquiries) 01283 221000 customer.services@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Anti-Social Behaviour Helpline 01283 221000 community.safety@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Clean Team (To report an incident of illegally dumped waste or a dead animal); 

examples of illegally dumped waste include fly-tipping, dog fouling, syringes, 

litter, graffiti or hazardous substances 01283 595795

waste.cleansing@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Community Safety Enforcement Officers (To report a person or persons 

responsible for any of the above) 01283 221000

environmental.health@southderbyshire.gov.uk

District Councillors

Councillor Sean Bambrick (Newhall & Stanton) 01283 218808 sean.bambrick@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Kevin Richards (Newhall & Stanton) 01283 212533 kevin.richards@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Linda Stuart (Newhall & Stanton) 01283 212305/

07813 976288

linda.stuart@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Paul Dunn (Midway) 01283 552778 paul.dunn@southderbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Robert Pearson (Midway) 01283 208346 robert.pearson@southderbyshire.gov.uk

County Council

Civil Parking Enforcement 01629 533190 contact.centre@derbyshire.gov.uk

Highways Department (To report potholes, find road closures, pay a parking 

fine, find bus and train timetables or apply for a Gold Card travel pass)
01629 533190

highways.hub@derbyshire.gov.uk

County Councillors

Councillor Gary Musson (Swadlincote Central) 07590 277060 gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Peter Smith (Swadlincote North) 07773 744680 peter.smith@derbyshire.gov.uk

Councillor Roger Redfern (Swadlincote South) 07773 744699 roger.redfern@derbyshire.gov.uk

Police

EMERGENCY CONTACT ONLY 999

Non–Emergency 101 or online

www.derbyshire.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/ocr-bridge/report-crime/

Non-Emergency SMS Service (for deaf and hard of hearing only) 07800 002414

Section Inspector Mike Sisman South.Neighbourhoods@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK

Sgt Tarj Nizzer - Safer Neighbourhood Team Tarjinderjit.Nizzer@Derbyshire.Police.UK

PC Rob McGlade - Safer Neighbourhood Team Robert.McGlade@Derbyshire.Police.UK

PC Alex Boniface - Safer Neighbourhood Team Alex.Boniface@Derbyshire.Police.UK
PCSO Supervisor Kerry Wallington-Waite - Safer Neighbourhood Team Kerry.Wallington-Waite@Derbyshire.Police.UK

PCSO Karen Coldicott - Safer Neighbourhood Team Karen.Coldicott@Derbyshire.Police.UK

PCSO Rachael Jackson - Safer Neighbourhood Team Rachael.Jackson@Derbyshire.Police.UK

Crimestoppers  0800 555 111 www.crimestoppers-uk.org

Websites & Social Media

Safer South Derbyshire Partnership Facebook Page www.facebook.com/SaferSouthDerbyshire

South Derbyshire District Council www.southderbyshire.gov.uk

Safer & Stronger Neighbourhoods Funding Application 

www.southderbyshire.gov.uk/our-services/crime-and-

community-safety/safer-neighbourhoods

Report Anti-Social Behaviour, Fly-Tipping, Littering etc. to SDDC Via online reporting form 

www.southderbyshire.gov.uk/our-services/crime-and-

community-safety

Neighbourhood Watch www.ourwatch.org.uk

Report Vehicles Breaching Weight Restrictions to DCC Via online reporting form 

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/business/trading-standards/weight-

restrictions/weight-restrictions.aspx

Current and Planned Roadworks
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport-roads/roads-

traffic/roadworks/roadworks.aspx

Derbyshire Constabulary www.derbyshire.police.uk

Police (Safer Neighbourhood Team - Area 1) Twitter Page Via Twitter page twitter.com/HiltonEtwallSNT

Report Non-Emergency Crime to Derbyshire Constabulary Via Twitter page twitter.com/DerPolContact

Report Non-Emergency Crime to Derbyshire Constabulary Via Facebook page www.facebook.com/derbyshireconstabulary/

Ask the Police www.askthe.police.uk

Crime Statistics (for your area) www.police.uk

Report Speeding to CREST Via online reporting form www.crestderbyshire.org

Report Fraud 0300 123 2040 www.actionfraud.police.uk

Useful Contacts - Area 5 (Newhall)

http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
http://www.crestderbyshire.org/
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